The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on December14, 2015 at the City Office. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Luenberger, Sanderson, Thomas, Baird, City Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Crick.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to approve the minutes of November 9, 2015. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Luenberger, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $30,259.60. Motion carried 5 -0.    

In New Business, Mayor Dobis advised council about winterizing the unused, second floor of the VFW building. The mayor informed council of the need to take action to minimize the heating bills and advised putting the work out for bid to a maximum bid of $1500.00. Motion by Luenberger, support by Baird to advertise for minimum of two bids to the city for work to be done to winterize upper floor of the VFW building. Motion carried: 5-0.
 Mayor Dobis advised council of the proposed tax assessor’s contract for 2016-2017 for Randy Thompson. Motion by Sanderson, support by Thomas to accept tax assessor’s contract for 2016-2017. Motion carried: 5-0. 
A copy of the final draft of the City of Harrisville Master Plan 2015-2020 has been submitted to city council for review. Motion: The Harrisville City Council, in accordance with Michigan Planning Enabling Act (P.A. 33 0f 2008, as amended), approves the draft City of Harrisville Master Plan for distribution to communities and agencies for review and comment. Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to put the draft Master Plan out for review for the next 63 days to said communities and agencies. Motion carried: 5-0.

Three Harbor Commissioners have expiring tenures. Neal Gehring, Walt Wynblat, and Janet Mansfield have agreed to continue as commissioners pending appointments. Motion by Baird,  support by Luenberger to appoint Neal Gehring, Walt Wynblat, and Janet Mansfield to three year terms on the Harbor Commission, terms ending December 31, 2018. Motion carried: 5-0.
Chairperson of the Planning Commission, Cecile Pizer has agreed to continue as a member of the Planning Commission pending appointment. Motion by Luenberger, support by Kaiser, to appoint Cecile Pizer to the Planning Commission for the three year term ending December 31, 2018.

 Mayor Dobis opened the Water/Sewer Budget Hearing for 2015 at 7:30 PM with a public comment period. There was one public comment. Budget meeting closed at 7:35 PM. Finance Committee member Kaiser and Treasurer Keerl presented budget overview with discussion by council. The millage rates will continue with 1.5 mils for the water debt and 2.6 mils for the Bond Improvement rate. There will be no rate increase for 2016. Motion by Kaiser, support by Baird to approve the Water/Sewer Budget for 2016. Motion carried: 5-0. 

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to approve paying the end of year water/sewer bills for 2015. Motion carried: 5-0.                                           

REPORTS
Mayor Dobis informed council of his ongoing discussions with members of the community regarding the proposal for redoing the children’s playground area at the harbor. The mayor has been in talks with the state representative of the DDA and an engineering firm as to the steps to be taken to begin the process of requesting state grants and fulfilling the necessary requirements. Several proposals were discussed as to the future usage of those areas. Council gave their approval for the mayor to pursue these options.
Clerk Pierce informed council of artwork donated to the city by Dominic Caporale on November 6, 2015. Mr. Caporale has a summer home near Sturgeon Point Lighthouse and has been painting and sketching for many years. The donated piece is a water color painting of the train depot. At the time it was donated, Mr. Caporale was 95 years old.  His daughter has since informed the city office that her father, Dominic Caporale has passed away. She was assured that the drawing will be displayed in the city office. She thanked us and shared with us that her father would have been very pleased that his donation was so well received.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports the Harbor Commission, in addition to the election of officers, discussed many options to raise revenue for the Harbor. Budget constraints were also discussed. Harbor Commissioners have not received a per diem for their work since 2012. It has been discussed for commissioners to receive a $200.00/year per diem and the chairperson to receive $500.00/year per diem. The height of the dredge material at the fence line at the de-watering site will be addressed.
Planning Commissioner Baird indicates that the City of Harrisville Recreation Plan 2015-2020 is available for review at the city office and on line at the city website:www.cityofharrisvillemi.org and at www.nemcog.org for a 30 day preview.
Tree Board business was addressed by Mayor Dobis. The large maple tree at the Craftmaker’s Cabin is in question.
County Commissioner Johnston reports that Dave Hanson has been hired as the new Building Grounds Supervisor.
Comment Cards: Residents addressed concerns about hunting at the harbor and the number of power outages within the city. Hunting concerns should be addressed to the Sheriff’s Department and power outages to Consumers Energy. 
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Baird expressed concerns about the gates at the Maintenance Yard area. Issue is being addressed.
Motion to adjourn by Luenberger.                            .  
  Adjourned at 8:29 P.M.

 Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is Monday, January 11, 2016 at 7:00 PM.
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